
From: Rachel Westerhof  
Sent: Tuesday, February 27, 2024 10:14 PM
To: City Clerk <cityclerk@grand-rapids.mi.us>
Subject: Ward 3

Hello! 

My name is Rachel Westerhof and I live in 49507 in Grand Rapids ward 3. I would love to see 
Marshall Kilgore become my next city commissioner.
I will be completely honest, I do not love that this is going via appointee versus a vote by the 
residents for an open seat. But! If this is the way it is, then please take my comment as a loyal 
City Commission watcher and Grand Rapidian. 

Thanks!

Rachel Westerhof 
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